Metropolitan Planning Council

August 8, 2013

RE: Metropolitan Planning Council Statement in Support of Proposed Watershed Management Ordinance

Dear Dr. O'Connor,

The Metropolitan Planning Council supports the Metropolitan Water Reclamation District of Greater Chicago's proposed Watershed Management Ordinance (WMO) and strongly encourages its adoption by the District's Board of Commissioners. We commend District leadership and staff for conducting a long and thorough consensus-building process that included stakeholders from the local government, real estate development, engineering and environmental communities.

The proposed WMO balances the need for real estate investment in Cook County – particularly infill development – with the need for stormwater management improvements that will help our region deal with increased flooding and other stormwater-related challenges. Once adopted, the WMO will provide flexibility in how new real estate development in suburban Cook County can meet performance goals for stormwater management. For the first time, developers will receive full credit for any stormwater managed through the use of green infrastructure, and in some instances developers will be able to provide temporary storage in detention ponds or cisterns at an offsite location in the same sub-watershed. Options like these give developers, architects, planners and engineers new tools to make development more feasible, profitable and good for our region and communities.

At the same time, we need to modernize how we build to adapt to changing precipitation patterns, increasingly frequent mega-storms and the growing burdens of stormwater management and flood control. This ordinance will help ensure that new development will not exacerbate these problems by allowing for more on-site water management, slowing runoff to sewers and waterways, letting stormwater soak into the ground where possible and relieving stress on local and regional infrastructure systems.

The District and the Metropolitan Planning Council both work at the intersection of development and environmental sustainability, and that is where this ordinance lies. It is flexible, progressive, comprehensive and as importantly, the result of substantial consensusbuilding efforts. We commend District staff for leading this process and now encourage the Board of Commissioners to adopt the proposed WMO. As always, we stand ready to assist the District in this and other endeavors to manage our full range of man-made and natural assets, integrate stormwater management into broader community and regional development efforts and fulfill the complementary missions of both of our organizations.

Dr. Christopher Burke, MPC Board Member and President, Christopher B. Burke Engineering, Ltd. 847.823.0500 cburke@cbbel.com

Josh Ellis, MPC Program Director 312.863.6045 iellis@metroplanning.org

Vice Chair Jesse H. Ruiz • Vice Chair Paul C. Carlisle • James P. Stirling • Lisa Snow • King Harris • Past Chair Kyle Barnett

Karen M. Atwood John W. Baird Lawrence T. Borgard Byron Brazier Carole L. Brown Todd C. Brown • John A. Buck Christopher B. Burke Nora Moreno Cargie Ellen Carnahan Pedro J. Cevallos-Candau Lester Crown Jon B. DeVries Sidney R. Dillard Derek Douglas Robert V. Fitzsimmons • James C. Franczek, Jr. • John S. Gates, Jr. Linda Goodman Jacques N. Gordon, Ph.D. . M. Hill Hammock • David Hiller Lawrence Howe Bernard Lovd Mary K. Ludgin Peter C. Malecek James E. Mann • Lee M. Mitchell • Paul E. Nowicki Robert T. O'Brien J. Scot Pepper • Stephen M. Porras Quintin E. Primo, III Jorge Ramirez George A. Ranney, Jr. • Matthew R. Reilein Kevin C. Richardson Jean Rudd Martin Stern Bruce W. Taylor Michael A. Thomas Mary White Vasys Paula Wolff • President MarySue Barrett • Executive Committee •

Board of Governors Executive Advisors Joseph A. Gregoire • Laurent Auguste Veolia Water Americas

Raymond Bachant

Carol L. Bernick

Management

Marsha Cruzan U.S. Bank

Colin Dyer

Bombardier Transportation

Polished Nickel Capital

Lawrence T. Borgard

Craig J. Duchossois

Jones Lang LaSalle

Mitchell S. Feiger

Joseph A. Gregoire

Stephen J. Hagge

AptarGroup, Inc.

Patricia Hemingway Hall

Health Care Service Corp

Edward R. Hamberger

American Railroads

Frederick A. Krehbiel Molex Incorporated

Association of

Eric Hirschfield

Goldman Sachs

Matthew Levin

Aon Corporation

Raymond J. Lewis

David J. Neithercut

Equity Residential

J. Marshall Peck

Thomas Pontarelli

Judith C. Rice

BMO Harris Bank

Larry D. Richman

The PrivateBank

NIPSCO (NiSource)

Robert A. Sullivan

Frederick H. Waddell

Fifth Third Bank

Northern Trust

Jim L. Stanley

CNA

Robert L. Parkinson, Jr.

Baxter International Inc.

InterPark Holdings LLC

Ventas, Inc.

Paul S. Fisher Centerpoint Properties

PNC

MB Financial Bank, N.A.

The Duchossois Group, Inc.

Integrys Energy Group

Ann M. Drake •

Vice Chair-Development

Vice Chair-Development

Kathy Hopinkah Hannan •

Treasurer

John M. McDonough • General Counsel

J. Tyler Anthony Rita R. Athas

> Edward J. Wehmer Wintrust Financial